

Susana Martinez Governor

Tom ChurchCabinet Secretary

August 29, 2014

Press Release

Project Information Meeting I-10/Mesquite and I-10/Vado Interchange *Mesquite*, *NM*

<u>Las Cruces:</u> The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) with El Terrero Construction, continue with their monthly public meetings to discuss the I-10/Mesquite and I-10/Vado Interchange Improvement Project.

WHEN: 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. Wednesday September 3, 2014

WHERE:
Del Cerro Multipurpose Center
180 La Fe Aveenue
Mesquite, New Mexico

Purpose for Meeting: To provide project information and discuss construction specifications. The project has seen some changes with the placement of the steel bridge beams, and work along the shoulders in Vado. The contractor will be making changes to the traffic control, which will include the closure of the eastbound ramp at Mesquite scheduled for mid-September 2014.

The public is encouraged to attend and ask questions so that the NMDOT can discuss project details for the bridges located at I-10/Mesquite (exit 151) and Vado (exit 155) Interchange.



ADA: To request Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) accommodations for this meeting, contact Bridget Spedalieri, NMDOT District One Public Information Officer, located at 750 N. Solano, Las Cruces, NM 88001 or (575) 525-7340 at least two days prior to the meeting.

###

For information regarding this project contact Benito Trevino, NMDOT District One Project Manager at (575) 882-2294, or Bridget Spedalieri, NMDOT District One Public Information Officer at (575) 525-7340 bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us.